CAARC Meeting Minutes– May 18, 2016
At Red Deer County Protective Services Building No. 6

249 Clearview Drive, Red Deer

1. Introductions – Rod VE6XY opened the meeting at 1935 and started with introductions.  Welcome Eric and Rodger
2. Approval of Agenda -  moved by Rodger VA6RCG, seconded by Garry VE6CIA, so moved
3. Approval of Minutes from April 20, 2016 moved by RodgerVA6RCG, seconded by Eric VE6HFF, so moved
4. Treasurers Report- Karen VA6LDYreported we have $5,699.39 and needs a review of the year end report. Sandy VE6SND and Rod VE6XY offered to look it over.  Treasures report moved by Garry VE6CIA, seconded by Rodger VA6RCG, so moved
5. Repeater News – Skip VE6BGT was not available, Garry VE6CIA did report that Curtis was able to up to Buck Mtn, but had no luck fixing the problem.
6. Webmaster – Bob VE6BLD will send a request to Industry Canada regarding the call sign search, website is still humming along.
7. Publicity- the picnic poster has been sent out to all Alberta clubs, TCA and will be posted on social media closer to the picnic date.
8. RAC news – Ernest Clintberg, VE6EC new Alberta director
Garry Naylor VE6GN assistant Alberta director.  Garry VE6CIA also talked about PERCS which is used in BC for disasters and is being considered here in Alberta by the AEMA.  Some discussion followed.
9. ARES – Delburne mock disaster exercise was attended by Rod VE6XY, Sylvia VE6SYL, Mike VE6MIM and John VE6HPY.  Rodger VA6RCG was also in attendance with the Town of Delburne.  Amateur radio was not part of the scenario; however it was a good learning experience and provided good contacts for the future.
10. Ham Picnic 2016 –Sandy VE6SND went over some of the items regarding the upcoming picnic. We still need hams to man trailer and do registration/communications.  Please remember to get door prizes! Canwarn looks to be a go with 20 people registered. Radio world is again helping with prizes.
11. Old Business- We still need a new EC for club and Rod VE6XY will announce it on the net. Also we still need MS bike coordinator for the bike race on August 26 &27.  Need 7-8 hams per day, Steve VA6SGL and Maria VA6TFL may coordinate it.
There will be a Field Day put on by the Three Hills club which we are welcome to join on July 1, 2016.  Details to be announced on the net and on the Three Hills Club Face book page.
12. New Business- Rod VE6XY talked about the idea of offering new hams from Garry VE6CIA’s class a discounted membership to the club to encourage new members.  After some discussion, Rod suggested we do move forward on this.
13. Meeting adjourned

14. Next  meeting – Sept 21,2016
